July 1, 2022
Web Announcement 2827

New Provider Type Created for Pharmacist Services

Follow-up to Web Announcement 2807: Effective July 1, 2022, providers may enroll with Nevada Medicaid to
provide Pharmacist services and submit professional claims.

To receive direct reimbursement for services, the Pharmacist must enroll as an individual PT 91 (specialty 991), and
cannot link to a group. Pharmacists have the option of enrolling as an Ordering, Prescribing or Referring (OPR)
provider (PT 91 specialty 400). OPR providers do not submit claims to Nevada Medicaid. The billing provider must
include the National Provider Identifier (NPI) of the Pharmacist OPR provider on their claim to Nevada Medicaid.

Individual PT 91 Pharmacists who will be billing laboratory procedures must complete the Certified Laboratory
Improvement Amendments (CLIA) fields on their Online Provider Enrollment application.

After providers complete the provider enroliment process, they may submit claims with dates of service on or after
July 1, 2022.

The Enrollment Checklist and Billing Guide for this new provider type are posted on the Provider Enrollment
Checklists webpage and the Provider Billing Information webpage, respectively.

Medicaid Services Manual (MSM) Chapter 600 (Physician Services) and MSM Chapter 1200 (Prescribed Drugs) will
be updated with policy applicable to Pharmacists.



https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_2807_20220616.pdf
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/checklist.aspx
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/checklist.aspx
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/providers/BillingInfo.aspx
https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/AdminSupport/Manuals/MSM/C600/Chapter600/
https://dhcfp.nv.gov/Resources/AdminSupport/Manuals/MSM/C1200/Chapter1200/

